
March 12th 

Public exhibition in Waddington Club.  
Planning dates – mid to late 2021 

 

  

March 23rd
 

National lockdown 
 
 

 

March 28th
 

Extraordinary meeting of WPC to adopt emergency 
powers 

 
 
 

May 1st  

 Carol Baird takes over as parish clerk 
 

 

 

 

May28th HARP 



 Meeting at St Helen’s  

Main routes discussed  

Points raised  

• School and other pinch 
points 

• Movement of workforce 
• Quarry plans 
• Spoil to be used to re-

landscape. Working 
alongside R.V.B.C as this is 
an AONB  

• Tourism 
• Working hours for traffic 

8am – 6pm  
• No weekend traffic 
• Dust/noise pollution 
• Health and safety of 

villagers especially where 
there are no pavements 

• Vibration sensors 
• Environmental impact 
• Bypass raised as an option 

to be explored 
• Open meeting to be 

arranged jointly with West 
Bradford to allow all to be 
aware of the consultation 



and a forum in which to air 
views. 

Minutes of this meeting posted on website and displayed in the WPC 
noticeboard 

June 16th  

West Bradford PC open to possibility of joint public meeting after 
having spoken to Chris Tighe 

 

 

June 25th  

Latest news from HARP put on website. Response from John 
Haslewood re concerns about traffic in the village. ( As a result of his 

concerns, John puts together a powerpoint) 

 

 

 

 

July 13th 

Proposal to set up a meeting with all 4 PC’s in Nov/Dec with U.U 

 

 

August 5th 



Latest updated plans from U.U. posted on the website and shared on 
Waddington village watch. (473 views) 

 

 

 

August 10th  

L.C.C. highways and L.C.C councillor invited to UU meeting  

 

 

 

September 2nd  

Meeting date arranged for local PC’s. L.C.C., Highways and U.U. 
planning and engineering leads  - Tues 6th October in W. Bradford 

village hall  

max 30 people 

 

 

September 4th  

6th October meeting postponed as restrictions allow only 6 people. 

 

 

September 7th  



WPC meeting  

Thanks to John Haslewood a powerpoint that he has produced will 
be shared with U.U. as it clearly shows many issues with the original 

routes. 

It is decided to keep the original date of 6th October for a zoom 
update from U.U. 

 

 

6th October  

HARP zoom 

In summary still a work in progress and still at consultation stage. A 
trial drive through was planned for 14th October. Planning estimated 

date moved forward to begin April 2021. No other changes or 
developments since the initial parish consultation in March. Any 

suggestions of new bridge or roads were dismissed by U.U.  

 

 

October 12th  

WPC meeting (zoom) 

CB asked to chase Chris Tighe for any feedback re the trial run. 

 

 

November 9th 

WPC meeting (zoom) 



Chris T. Informs parish council that the trial has been delayed until 
11th November. CT also asks for a meeting to be arranged for an 

update with U.U. after drive through trial and to discuss the 
feasibility of a route which would take construction traffic off the 

main roads. 

   

 

November 19th  

WPC confidential meeting with U.U. 

 

 

November 26th  

Ribble Valley U.U. meeting 

DT represented WPC 

Planning date moved forward again 

 

 

 

 

 


